

MAYOR'S OFF

June 28, 2013

Mayor Sam Kooiker Rapid City Mayors Office 300 6th Street Rapid City, SD 57701

RE: Proposed Ordinance No. 5938: Metals Ordinance

Dear Mayor Kooiker:

It was a sincere pleasure to visit with you recently on Ordinance No. 5938. This letter is to clarify that, as a company, we do intend to fully comply with the new provisions of the metals ordinance.

Please do not hesitate to let us know if there is anything further that you need from us. Thank you for all you are doing for the community of Rapid City.

Sincerely

David A. Westergaard

Executive Vice President/CFO